South High Booster Club Meeting Minutes - September 10th, 2018

Members present: Lynn Marver, Ellyn Hansen, Tammy Kuester, Stu Stempihar, Angela Uecker, Lisa Priebe, Craig Mazza, Carol Senkbeil, Kristin Krebsbach, and Chris Campe

Secretary's report - Lynn motioned that the minutes be accepted and Tammy 2nd the motion

Treasurer's report - So far in August and September, the club has made \$8,399. 40 which brings the total to \$12,404.04. The pick up and drop off bags of money seems to be working well through the activities office.

- Old Business 1. People want to be involved, but haven't come forward.
 - 2. There seems to be a need still for more training of openers and closers for concessions.
 - 3. The prices for items at the concessions will be looked at for possible increases.
 - 4. There will be a limit of 55 vendors at the Fall Vendor Fair in November in order to keep all of the vendors in the commons area. There will be banners going up, ads in the newspapers, fliers will be going out to churches and other schools and possibly stores. Carol will talk to Patty G. to work on the sign-up genius for homecoming and the fall fair.
 - 5. A debit card has been issued to Chris B. for use to buy large items for the concessions. \$2,000 has been put into the account.
- New Business 1. September 28th is homecoming and shifts to work at concessions will be sent via the sign up genius.
 - 2. The funding requests have totaled \$6,000.00 for fall, winter, spring. We are looking at working four times or more in order to receive \$1500.00 for your request. Scholarships in the budget add up to \$3,000.00. We need to possibly plan on other requests that could come in during the year and they could total to around \$4,000.00. The profits will be down this year due to not having the North/South football game or the wrestling regional games. There was discussion then on the budget and how to raise more money. A vote was taken on raising the prices in the concessions. The new prices will take affect on September 17th.

A vote was taken on keeping the \$3,000.00 for scholarships too. Both votes were motioned and accepted. A proposal of \$5,000.00 instead of \$6,000.00 for fall, winter, and spring requests was made as a motion and accepted (totalling \$15,000.00). A proposal was made for additional funding of \$1,000.00 for future requests. The motion was made and accepted.

3. There was a request made by the tennis group for building of a new shed for the team. There is more research going on and Chris Hein will be contacted as well. The request is pending.

Meeting ended at 7:30pm.

Next meeting is Monday, Oct. 8th.